
Dear Parent/Guardian, 

Thank you so much for enrolling your child(ren) in our 2022-2023 Afterschool Program. Please view all 

documentation for our Afterschool Program prior to your child’s first day, August 15th. 

Afterschool Program documentation and information can be found on our website here. Documents 

include: 

• Parent Guide 

• Parental Guidelines & Consents 

• Bus Transportation List 

 

Some items to know as we approach the first day: 

School Closing Days: Our Afterschool Program begins with two full weeks of School Closing Days (SCD) 

that fall on August 15-19 and 22-26. Our hours on SCDs are from 7:30am – 7pm. 

Parents may drop off their child(ren) between 7:30am-9:00am by using either the front entrance or bus 

lot drop-off site. Children reporting before 9am will be counted for a lunch provided by the Club. After 

9:00am, parents must park and walk their child inside to check in at Club Central AND have a packed 

lunch. Cars are not allowed to park in the drop-off lanes. 

Transportation: Afterschool Transportation is provided from these schools. Transportation begins on the 

first day of school, August 29th, for CCS & KCS and on August 15th for Wolf Meadow Students. Parents 

must notify the school of the child's intention to ride the Club bus. 

On days the child is NOT riding the Boys & Girls Club bus the parent must provide the school with a hand-

written note indicating so. 

Non-bus riders may be dropped off between the following hours only:  

• Wolf Meadow Elementary: 2:30pm-7:00pm 

• High School: 2:30-7:00pm 

• Other Elementary: 3:30-7:00pm 

• Middle School: 4:30pm-7:00pm 

Pick-Up: There will be no drive-through pick up. Parent/driver must park in a designated parking spot and 

come inside to Club Central, located through the left door under the covered drop-off area. Children will 

not be paged until driver reports to the desk. Cars cannot stop or park directly in front of the building. 

Phone-in requests to have a child paged will not be permitted. Children must be picked up by 7pm. 

Scan cards for check out will be distributed the first few weeks of Afterschool. Parents MUST present their 

scan card during check-out. 

Meals: Each child has an assigned snack/dinner time according to his or her school. Children are also 

welcome to bring their own snacks from home instead. The Club does not provide substitute foods to 

offset allergies. 
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Quarterly Enrollment: Students are not automatically rolled over after Quarter 1 ends. All children must 

re-enroll, regardless of school or grade. Parents will have to fill out a short online re-enrollment form & 

complete payment for the child to continue attending the following Quarter. More information will be 

emailed out closer to 2nd Quarter (Oct 28). Quarter dates are listed in the Parent Guide and in the list 

below. 

Masks: Masks are currently optional for our Afterschool Program. Masks will also be optional during 

transportation on our buses. If the COVID rates in our community increase substantially, we will follow 

the guidance of the CDC and our County and reevaluate our mask policy. 

Parent Emails: Parent emails will be sent periodically throughout the program called “Blues Nooz.” Please 

check junk & spam folders to keep up with them as they will have continuous updated information and 

recaps.  Another way to get parent information is through our Facebook and Instagram accounts 

(@bgclubcab). 

 

Changes to schedule or policies can occur. Please view the Resources Tab of our website for the most 

updated information. 


